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Year 16  
Issue 10 of 40 

Public Office 

Hours 8.15am 

ñ3.30pm          

Monday-Friday 

         é...message from our Principal, John Maguire 

Kia ora tatou ngņ whņnau,  
 

Well this is a short week with only three days following our wonderful long Easter         
holiday. 
When I stop and reflect on our Easter journey from Ash Wednesday, through the 40 days of 
Lent, Palm Sunday, Holy Week and the celebration of the risen Lord on Easter Sunday, I 
almost caught myself saying, well, that's another Easter season over for the year! What have I 
learned or what have I changed in my life because of Easter? When reading Cardinal John 
Dew½s newsletter this week I found in his words an answer to reflect on and consider, maybe I 
have changed because of another Easter season? I share this with you, thank you Cardinal 
John; 
ºEaster, is not just the few days of ceremonies and then we go about our daily lives again. As 
we delve deeper into these mysteries we come to understand that we too die to the things we 
want and are attracted to, and in letting them go we find a new life. We find life gifted, graced 
with Jesus who still stands among us and says ºPeace be with you.» 
Next week at the end of this term we will farewell our Social Worker and Wellbeing Co-
ordinator Ms Sara McIntyre from the College. Since 2015, Sara has been a key driving force 
within our student support services team and has provided outstanding care and pastoral 
support to our students. As Sara moves on to a new venture we thank her for her contributions 
to the College and we recognise that she has had significant impact in supporting many of our 
students and families. I know they would also join me in thanking her for the care and 
compassion she has provided in this role. We wish Sara and her family every success for the 
future. 
The process of our next appointment to this position is underway. We hope that the start of 
Term 2 will see these decisions in place for continuity of support for our students and school 
community. 
One of our key focus points as teachers for this year is student engagement by raising the 
quality of teaching to ensure that every student has the opportunity for rich learning 
experiences. As our teachers focus on students engagement, they are focused on observing 
their students and reflecting on the effect their practice is having on each students learning 
within their class. A lack of or a low level of engagement in learning can be one of the first 
signs that a student in their class is not going to experience success with their learning. The 
key to improving engagement and raising student achievement is often stated in almost rote 
type fashion; Teacher knowledge and passion for what they teach, positive reinforcement/
feedback techniques, classroom learning strategies like group work/pair and share and the use 
of IT/multimedia to stimulate the senses. Whilst these elements can and do affect student 
engagement positively, research tells us that to improve student engagement and to raise 
student achievement we must delve 
deeper, we must ºknow the student», 
use evidence to inform us about the 
student, and plan to meet the need 
of the student thereby engaging 
them. This is our journey and our 
success with our students. 
I wish our students well in their 
learning and thank our teachers for 
their commitment to ºknowing their 
students» and their building of 
positive relationships with all 
students to enrich their learning 
experiences and successes. 

 

Ngņ mihi nui  
God Bless 
John Maguire 
 

Take a Moment: 
Love the life you live, and live the life you love.              Bob Marley   

        Market Day 2018 article next week. 



Garin College In-
vites 

 

Year 9, and  
new to the school par-

ents  
 

"Faith Facts" Week 10 Term One 

FAITH FACTS 
Monday 9th is the solemnity of the Annunciation of the Lord. It is also the day of Prayers for Family Life. When 
speaking to families Pope Francis said that families should root their relationships in the love of God, which then 
propels them to joyfully share it with others. ºI wish to underline how important it is for families to ask themselves 
often if they live based on love, for love and in love,» said Pope Francis.  In practice, ºthis means giving oneself, 
forgiving, not losing patience, anticipating the other, respecting,» as well as living and repeating daily the phrases 
ºplease,» ºthank you» and ºI½m sorry.» 

 

MAUNDY THURSDAY SERVICE 
On Thursday Garin College celebrated Maundy Thursday. During 
this service Father Andrew and Mr. Maguire washed the feet of 
twelve students and staff members to remember Jesus washing 
the feet of the twelve Apostles. Through this action Jesus didn't 
expect us to only wash feet as a sign of loving one another, but it 
is a small tangible way that we begin in showing our love for one 
another in serving each other. Students also completed a Passion 
Play where they focused on the journey to the Cross that Jesus 
completed for us on Good Friday. Special thank you to Father An-
drew, Mr. Maguire, Mr. Proffit, Mr. Birch and the students involved 
in this service.  

 

WHAT IS HAPPENING IN YEAR 9 RELIGIOUS EDUCATION In our Year 9 classes we have 
been learning about the signs and symbols of the Catholic 
Church. As part of their learning students have complete a 
range of fantastic stained glass windows with a detailed ex-
planation of their window and the meaning behind the image-
ry they have used. (images as shown). 

PARISH VISIT REMINDER 
On Thursday 12th April all Year 9 students will walk down 
to Our Lady of Perpetual Help (Richmond) to meet with    
Father Seph and reflect on the learning that we have       
covered this term which focuses on: sacred items, the Mass 
celebration, the Eucharist and faith in our lives. We are    
leaving the College at 1pm and will return at 3pm. We look 
forward to sharing student reflections on this visit and the 
question and answer session we will have with Father Seph. 

 

CAREERS BUS    
150 year 9 and 11 students visited the In Zone 
Careers Coach on Friday at the school. The Coach 
uses individual screens for students to select and 
view videos of their choice. The short videos show 

case New Zealand 
industry training  
organisations,      
tertiary institutions 
and the defence 
forces.  A great    
opportunity to     
explore pathways 
into hundreds of  
careers.  



13 April     Term 1 Finish  

25 April     Anzac Day 

30 April    Term 2 Starts  

29 Apr -2 May  Years 12 & 13 Geography Trip  

  2 May    Garin College Fun Run  

11 May   Body Works Museum Trip  

11 May   OéShea Shield 

14 May   Philosophy Trip  

21 May   Geek Week 

24 May   Mass of Creativity  

  4 June  Queens Birthday  

21 June  Mahi Toi  

4/5 July   Mahi Toi Showcase  

    6 July   Term 2 Finish  

C A L E N D A R  

SCHOOL KIOSK 
As you will by now be aware the college will be         
contracting out its canteen services from the start of 
term 2.  

 

The new contractor will be 
taking cash and will 
be installing their own    
EFTPOS machines at the 
start of the new term. As 
such the KIOSK\on-line   
monitor canteen function 
will no longer work.  You will 
no longer be able to load 
funds on your account in the 
last week of term.  You will 
still be able to pay with your 
ID card and use up any credit balances you may have 
before the end of next week.   

 

You will still be able to pay your other charges using 
the KIOSK and on-line-monitor.  

 

As such you are advised to either use all your canteen 
credits before the end of the term at the canteen, or to 
transfer these to another category.  

 

The College issued identification cards for all students 
free of charge to enable students to pay at the canteen.  
As this function will no longer be supported by the      
college there is no pressing need for the college to     
provide these.  However, there have been requests from 
some students (primarily year 9) for an ID card.  Any 
students wanting to obtain an ID card or have their     
current card updated can do so for $10.  Please let staff 
in the student office know and they will bill your account.  
These will need to be paid before the end of next week 
using either monitor-on-line, automatic payment or the 
kiosk.  The cards should be ready for you at the start of 
the new term. 

TABLE TENNIS  
SCHOOL HOLIDAY PROGRAM APRIL 2018 
 
Tuesday 17th, Thursday 19th, Tuesday 24th and Thursday 
26th, 09:30 1̧2:00 at Saxton Table Tennis Stadium.  
Cost is only $5 per session or $15 for all four sessions. Bats 
and balls provided. Bring something to eat and drink for a short 
break at half time. For further information phone: 
 Gordon 021 462 399. 

 

Term 2 Table Tennis Coaching 
Every Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday afternoons at     
Saxton Stadium for students aged 8 years and over.            
Beginners  3:30  ̧5:00pm, Advanced 5:00  ̧7:00pm.            
Bats and balls provided, must have non marking shoes or can go 
bare feet. Cost is $25 per term ($2.50 per week) or pay as you 
go $4 per visit.  

 MODEL UN 
 

On Wednesday, several 
Garin College students   
attended the annual Model 
United Nations              
conferences where they 
were tested on their     
understanding of selected 
countries by setting up 
mock conferences and  
making amendments to  
resolutions based upon the 
historical beliefs and     
cultural backgrounds of their countries including narratives about the tension of North Korea and South 
Korea, internet being a human right and the safety and ownership of outer space.  

 




